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	Agenda Item No.:
	8
	
	Name:
	Elizabeth Mountsier

	Briefing No.:
	2007-B0226
	Date:
	December 12, 2007

	Attending: 
	Greg Bush, Manager, Planning and Compliance Section, Wastewater Treatment Division, DNRP


SUBJECT:   A briefing and update on the Lower Duwamish Remedial Investigation Report.
SUMMARY:   Wastewater Treatment Division staff will give a verbal briefing and an update regarding the Lower Duwamish clean up and the recent release of the Remedial Investigation Report (developed over the last six years) that was prepared by the Lower Duwamish Waterway Group.   The report gives a summary of the contamination problems in the river based on a series of environmental investigations conducted over time in the river and the river bed.  The Environmental Protection Agency recently hosted a community meeting in the Georgetown/South Park neighborhood to inform them regarding the report and how they can participate in the process to review and comment on report and future process to address contaminants in the river.
King County continues to improve water quality in the Lower Duwamish Waterway through actions such as reducing combined sewer overflows (CSOs), restoring habitats, sediment capping and cleanup, and controlling toxicants from industries and stormwater runoff.   King County also partners with other public and private agencies and organizations to tackle these environmental concerns in the Duwamish. One partnership, the Lower Duwamish Waterway Group, formed in 2000 to bring together King County, City of Seattle, Port of Seattle and Boeing Co. to coordinate clean up efforts.
The Regional Water Quality Committee was given an in-dept briefing at its July 2007 meeting regarding the sediment management program and actions being taken at various sites on the Duwamish River.  This briefing is meant to provide a short summary and update to activities, including the release of the report.    A more in-depth briefing is tentatively being planned for 2008 where more information regarding the contents of the report and the investigations can be presented to the committee.
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